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6. DHS did not attach a CDC provider to Claimant’s CDC benefits from 
1/2010-7/27/12010 thereby preventing any provider from billing DHS for 
CDC benefits. 

 
7. On 10/4/10. Claimant requested a hearing disputing the failure by DHS to 

attach a CDC provider to Claimant’s CDC benefits from 1/2010-7/27/2010. 
  

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 
 

The Child Development and Care program is established by Titles IVA, IVE and XX of 
the Social Security Act, the Child Care and Development Block Grant of 1990, and the 
Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996.  The program 
is implemented by Title 45 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Parts 98 and 99.  The 
Department of Human Services (formerly known as the Family Independence Agency) 
provides services to adults and children pursuant to MCL 400.14(1) and MAC R 
400.5001-5015.  Department policies are found in the Bridges Administrative Manual 
(BAM), the Bridges Eligibility Manual (BEM) and the Reference Tables Manual (RFT). 
 
Claimant contends that DHS failed to attach a CDC provider to her CDC benefits case 
from 1/2010-6/2010 thereby preventing her CDC provider from receiving CDC payments 
for that time period. Claimant indicated that CDC benefits were issued until 1/2010 and 
that Poise Miller was her selected provider.  
 
DHS contended that Claimant requested a new CDC provider , 
in 1/2010.  failed to pass the CDC provider clearances thereby 
preventing any CDC benefits from the time period.  
 
The DHS representative in the present case was not Claimant’s DHS specialist at the 
time of 1/2010, the time when Claimant stated that her CDC provider could not bill for 
CDC payments. This circumstance made it difficult to ascertain why Claimant’s CDC 
provider was unable to bill for CDC performed from 1/2010-7/2010. It might be relevant 
to definitively determine whether Claimant’s CDC benefits were closed or if the provider 
was removed to prevent CDC billing. It might also be relevant to determine why one of 
those actions occurred. 
 
The undersigned requested the correspondence history and Notice of Case Action 
letters from DHS in an attempt to help explain what occurred with Claimant’s CDC 
benefits. Unfortunately, no definitive finding could be made from those documents. 
Claimant and DHS seemed to agree that Claimant’s benefits remained open from 
1/2010-7/2010 but the problem was a lack of provider on the case. In lieu of evidence to 
the contrary, the undersigned will accept that from 1/2010-7/2010, Claimant had active 
CDC benefits but billing could not occur because of a CDC provider. 
 








